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To:  Olin Woods, Chair, and 
 Members of the Local Agency Formation Commission 
 
From: Elisa Carvalho 
 Assistant Executive Officer 
 
Date:   February 28, 2011 
 
Subject: Surveyor Agreements 
 
 
Recommended Action  
 
1. Authorize the Chair to sign agreements with the following Survey Firms for survey 

services: 
  

a. Laugenour and Meikle 
b. RBF Consulting  
c. Frame Surveying 

 
2. Discuss letter from the American Council of Engineering Companies (Attachment A) 

regarding the Request for Qualifications to Provide Contract Surveyor Services 
 
Reason for Recommended Action 
 
In December 2009, the Commission directed staff to prepare and distribute a Request for 
Proposal (RFP) to contract with a private firm or individual for surveyor services. Surveyor 
services would include the review and verification of proposed project boundaries and legal 
descriptions submitted to Yolo LAFCO.  
 



  February 28, 2011 

Yolo LAFCO issued a Request for Qualifications (RFQ) to Provide Contract Surveyor 
Services on December 6, 2010. Yolo LAFCO issued an RFQ rather than an RFP to focus 
on the general capacity and experience of potential service providers to provide assistance 
on an as needed basis. Yolo LAFCO received six proposals by the due date of January 26, 
2011. All of the firms met LAFCO’s minimum qualifications. The selected firms directly 
addressed LAFCO needs in their proposal, possessed previous LAFCO experience, and/or 
possessed unique information, such as an extensive archive system or legal description 
manual.   
 
In addition to the surveyor responses, Yolo LAFCO also received a letter from the American 
Council of Engineering Companies (ACEC). The ACEC accused LAFCO of violating state 
law by basing selection criteria on cost. In addition to qualifications, LAFCO staff asked each 
firm to include proposed hourly charges in its response and indicated that a firm’s cost 
proposal would be part of the selection criteria. LAFCO Counsel indicated the RFQ is a 
proper competitive measure for staff to evaluate qualified firms who will provide fair and 
reasonable prices to the Commission. The ACEC has, in the past, sent a similar letter to the 
Yolo County Parks Department. At that time, County Counsel investigated the matter and 
determined there was no basis for ACEC’s accusations and no real case for litigation. 
 
Background 
 
Yolo County LAFCO currently sends proposals to the Yolo County Surveyor for verification 
of the legal description and map. The County Surveyor charges $33.37 for every half hour or 
$66.74 per hour.  
 
The current surveyor is retired and serves the County on a part-time basis. Contracting with 
a surveyor will provide LAFCO with the flexibility to have maps and legal descriptions for 
proposals reviewed by another surveyor in a timely manner.  
 
 
Attachments: 
  
Attachment A: Letter from the American Council of Engineering Companies 
 
Surveyor agreements are on file in the LAFCO office 
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